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December 1, 2015

GBOS Special Meeting

Girdwood Fire Department
MEETING MINUTES 
4:00 p.m. Girdwood Community Room

Call to Order 4:00 p.m.  Sam Daniel, Co-Chair   

Attending are:  Tommy O’Malley, Robert Snitzer, Sam Daniel
Erin Eker and Jerry Fox are excused.

Group establishes that they have a quorum.

Agenda Revisions and Approval
Special Meeting Agenda approved 3-0
Announcements:  
There are 2 GBOS seats up for election on the April ballot.  If you are interested, please register with the MOA Clerks Office.
Public Comment:

Persons offering public comment must state their full name and address.  Public Comment is limited to three (3) minutes per person and must be on subjects not listed on the agenda.
Introductions:

Todd Sherwood, MOA Attorney & MOA Fire Chief Denis La Blanc

OLD BUSINESS:
Status of Fire Department Management with Girdwood Fire Board of Directors and Girdwood Fire Executive Committee:

GBOS has met in executive session with both the Fire Dept Board of Directors and with the Girdwood Fire Department Executive Committee.

GBOS Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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Tommy O’Malley reads Resolution 2015-08 into the record.  Resolution outlines that ballots were tampered with in last election, that the Chief has resigned effective today, that the Fire Department needs to have an interim Chief appointed, and that there needs to be a search for the permanent Fire Chief position.

Tommy states that issues have been on-going.  This is an advisory vote to encourage the Fire Department Executive Committee and Board of Directors to resolve their issues and move forward with election and search for Chief.  Daily operations are not compromised, but the underlying issues between the Executive Committee and the Board of Directors must be fixed.
Sam Daniel adds that GBOS has met with all of the parties involved, and that they recognize that the GBOS role is that of the customer who is purchasing services from the Fire Department.  Originally GBOS had moved toward taking over for resigning Board of Directors on interim basis, but this is not possible.  As GBOS has no authority to take over the department, if problems persist, only option is terminate contract and have AFD provide services until able to re-contract with Girdwood Fire Department.

Chief Chadwick retirement celebration will occur in early 2016 to honor him for 17 years of service in Girdwood.  

Sam states that GBOS believes that Girdwood has some of the best service available.  Bylaws don’t make sense and need to be revisited and revised.  Fire Departments need strong structure, Chief needs power to hire and fire. Role of Executive Committee needs to be adjusted.  Fire Dept Board of Directors role also needs to be revisited, with more meetings including Fire Dept members.

Upcoming Election is to be handled in transparent environment with control, ensuring fair and reasonable election.  New Chief search committee to be broad, with representatives from outside Fire dept and to cast a wide net for candidates.

a. New Election

Updates that election process is moving forward, closing nomination process.  Asking original candidates if they are still interested in serving on Board of Directors.  3 seats are open.  

Election to be held December 8, 2015 7A-7P in Girdwood Community Center foyer.  
Staffing will be provided through GBOS and MOA staff.  
Voter and property owner rolls will be used to confirm voter eligibility.

Current plan is for 8th grade students will count ballots, overseen by Scott Hickox.  Expect to know results after 8PM on December 8th. 
Chuck Dorius states that it is unfair to allow new candidates to join the election.  Eric Steinfort and Manch have taken on the responsibility for election.  Since candidates had option to remove themselves from the ballot, they might have fewer candidates than seats available, so they have allowed other candidates to join the election.  
Posting info on election with KEUL, on bulletin boards, through social media.
Ken Murphy and Josh Heuer have removed themselves from election process.

In future, possible to add this item to the Girdwood ballots at MOA elections.

Todd Sherwood advises against having students involved in counting the ballots.  Tommy O’Malley states that it is difficult to find people in Girdwood without conflict of interest.  Sam Daniel states that he agrees with Todd that there may be a better group to handle the count.  Any who want to attend the count are welcome to come. 

b. Interim Chief

Board of Directors has not worked on chief hiring yet.  

According to bylaws, Chief Chadwick is able to appoint interim Chief, and he has done so.  
Chief Chadwick appointed Deputy Chief Will Day to serve until replacement hired by GVFR Board of Directors.

Sam Daniel expresses confidence that Girdwood is in capable hands.

c. Hiring of new Chief

Board has been at standstill pending election.

No meetings, no action has been taken.

Tommy O’Malley asks if there is a list of qualifications.  

Sam Daniel states that once the election is complete and board seated, there needs to be swift action in advertising for and hiring a chief.

Paula Bogdan states that there is information from Asst Chief hiring and the board can use her administrative services in publicizing the job opening.

Tommy O’Malley states that search committee is to include broad spectrum of people to review applications and interview. Board of directors will need to decide what sort of a chief they want, what qualifications.
Chief La Blanc with AFD states that Girdwood needs to establish what sort of chief that they want, he’s an administrator, not a firefighter.   Will Day states that Girdwood Fire Chief needs to be administrator and tactically strong.

Sam restates that as the customer, GBOS advises that the search be nationwide, that search committee is broad-spectrum, including representatives from outside the GVFD and their Board of Directors.

Ken Murphy states that he has been excluded in recent Board of Directors meetings, although he is the rank and file representative of the Fire Department.  

Tommy O’Malley states that there has been poor communication among the various levels in the fire department and Board of Directors.  

Sam Daniel adds that the bylaws need to be updated, including more meetings between the rank & file membership and the Board of Directors.  The GBOS is suggesting strongly that the resolution of the issues will address this among the other issues.

Fire Department Executive Committee & Board of Directors must move forward and make progress rather than focusing on the mistakes of the past.

Motion:

Girdwood Board of Supervisors moves to pass Resolution 2015-08: RESOLUTION OF REQUEST FOR GIRDWOOD FIRE AND RESCUE, INC., BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE, TO RESOLVE THEIR DIFFERENCES AND SEEK A COMMON SOLUTION TO THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS ELECTION, APPOINT AN INTERIM CHIEF AND ESTABLISH THE HIRING PROCESS FOR A NEW GIRDWOOD FIRE CHIEF.    

Motion made by Tommy O’Malley, 2nd by Robert Snitzer
Motion passes 3-0

Action Item Updates as assigned:

None
Adjourn 

5:09PM
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